
 

 

 

HERITAGE COUNCIL DETERMINATION 

Determination Date 3 October 2019 

Place/Object Name Queen Victoria Market 

Location 65-159 Victoria Street Melbourne, Melbourne City 

VHR Number H0734 

Category Registered Place 

 
 
At a meeting of the Heritage Council of Victoria on 3 October 2019 it was determined 
that, in accordance with section 62 of the Heritage Act 2017, the above place is to be 
amended in the Heritage Register, by making the following amendments: 

• amending the extent of registration by adding land, in accordance with the 
Executive Director’s recommendation report, and in accordance with 
Attachment 1; and 

 

• amending the categories of works or activities which may be carried out in 
relation to the place for which a permit under the Heritage Act 2017 is not 
required, in accordance with the relevant terms of the Executive Director’s 
recommendation report. 

 
This decision was reached having considered the information included in the 
Executive Director’s recommendation report and submissions received pursuant to 
s.44 of the Heritage Act 2017. The Heritage Council’s reasons for determining to 
make the above amendments to the Heritage Register are generally in accordance 
with the reasons of the Executive Director. 
 
 

 
 
Professor Stuart Macintyre AO 
Chair, Heritage Council of Victoria 



ATTACHMENT 1 

 

 

From: Nicola J Stairmand (DELWP) <nicola.stairmand@delwp.vic.gov.au> 

Sent: Wednesday, 2 October 2019 4:18 PM 

To: Rhonda McLaren (DELWP) <rhonda.mclaren@delwp.vic.gov.au> 

Cc: Geoffrey B Austin (DELWP) <Geoff.Austin@delwp.vic.gov.au>; Emily F McLean 

(DELWP) <emily.mclean@delwp.vic.gov.au>; Steven J Avery (DELWP) 

<steven.avery@delwp.vic.gov.au> 

Subject: Change to written extent of registration  
  

Dear Rhonda 

We have become aware that the written extent of registration for the Queen Victoria Market 

does not clearly reflect Diagram 734 (on page 4 of the ED Recommendation). The ED 

proposes that the wording is revised to more clearly reflect the inclusion of verandahs and 

awnings on Victoria, Elizabeth, Therry, Queen, Franklin and Peel Streets. This extent aligns 

with the National Heritage List boundary, included on pg 3 of the ED Recommendation.  

  

City of Melbourne has advised that they are comfortable with this change in wording. 

  

The proposed revised wording is as follows (changes highlighted in green). 
Current written extent 
All of the place shown hatched on Diagram 734 encompassing all of Crown Allotments 4, 5, 6, and 7, 
Section F Parish of Melbourne North, Township of Melbourne at West Melbourne and part of the 
road reserve of Queen Street. 
  
Revised written extent 
All of the place shown hatched on Diagram 734 encompassing all of Crown Allotments 4, 5, 6, and 7, 
Section F Parish of Melbourne North, Township of Melbourne at West Melbourne, part of the road 
reserve of Queen Street and the land forming the footprint of the permanent verandahs and awnings 
on Victoria, Elizabeth, Therry, Queen, Franklin and Peel Streets.  

  
Kind regards, 

Nicola 

  
Nicola Stairmand | Acting Principal, Assessments | Heritage Victoria  
Planning | Department of Environment, Land, Water and Planning 
  
8 Nicholson Street, East Melbourne, Victoria 3002 

T: 03 9938 6889 | E: nicola.stairmand@delwp.vic.gov.au 
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